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The Network
JANUARY 2024

Australia Day - 26th Jan
Open Mixed Round Robin - 28th Jan

Tri-Club Tournament - 25th Feb
Club Championship - Labour date long

weekend
Summer Cooler - 9th March 

Pictured: Vibhav &
Vihaan Kumar
meet world #1 at
Perth Airport !!
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SponsorsPRESIDENT'S REPORT
Written by Nathalie Smalberger 
Penning this missive from afar on NYE, awaiting to board a flight to Perth, I cannot help
thinking that Boarding Flight 2024 is shortly happening and that hopefully we have
checked in the best souvenirs from 2023 and discarded the sad and bad moments from
it. At NTC, it has been a bumpy, busy and happy start to the 2023/24 summer tennis
season.A broken fridge mere days before hosting Junior Open Day and Open Day back-
to-back, and an old printer which saw it fit to give up the ghost at the same time, meant
that we had to be very creative to find solutions to have both sorted in time. The fridge
could not be delivered in time and had to be fetched using a trailer; and any new printer
would not work with the old software that supports Matcho, the set making program,
but the use of a dummy router proved a winner.This was followed by Lisa Boynton
taking a tumble and ending up in a moon boot for weeks; the silver lining to that
unfortunate event is that she was at the right place at the right time: Kon Kozak was truly
wonderful tending to Lisa, as was Peter Ammon, and how fortunate it was that both
doctors attended social tennis that day. She received the best First Aid immediately,
and from the non-medicos, excellent service fetching some refreshments from the bar,
and she was a real trouper through it all. Tennis West had its AGM in November and
finally appeared to have settled some issues that publicly played up in the media
recently. Should you wish to keep up with what is going on, you can find all the relevant
information on the Tennis West website. The committee so far has opted to follow
Tennis Australia’s lead, but we of course keep an open mind and will review our position
should there be new information coming to light. 

We opened the summer season with hard work at the Busy Bee on the 7th of
October.The clubhouse and the grounds were spruced up with the help of the fabulous
volunteers who donned gloves, aprons and mostly just bare hands, to get the club ready
in time for the Junior Open Day on Friday 13th October.  Thanks to Warren and Tennis
HQ for the well run and, as usual, well attended day.  A fast clean up and reset made the
club ready for Open Day the following day, on Saturday the 14th, with all and sundry,
from near and from far, making an appearance at this joyous event.   Thereafter we
hosted the Open Round Robin on the 22nd of October, which brought its usual
competitive banter and friendly rivalries. Check out the winners further down the
Network.  Not too long after, we had a very well run and fun Quiz Night on the 18th of
November powered by Warren Vickers and Mark Dodd. The year was capped off with a
fantastic Christmas Party Seafood BBQ by Charlie Micalizzi and Stjepan Maticevic. They
carried off a small miracle feeding fish and more to an ever-expanding attending crowd,
that kept growing day by day. They had a very capable support crew in Michelle, Mel and
Carolyn who oversaw to the logistics and set up on the day. 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT
continued
With regards to housekeeping issues at the club, thanks are due to Neil Croker and Mark
Dodd for their time spent with ongoing contract negotiations regarding the Tennis
Coaching Contract with Warren Vickers and Tennis HQ which we hope to finalise
soon.Thanks are due to Frank Sweeney as well for his ongoing efforts with regards to
supporting and liaising with our current groundsman, Brandon, as we need our courts to
be in top notch condition in time to host the TSWA tournament in April.

Looking further into the long term, and keeping on trend, the committee heard two
presentations about Pickle and Padel Tennis from their biggest respective operators in
Perth.It was a fact-finding mission to better understand that space, and to see if and how
it could be a beneficial and complementary addition to the sport of tennis at existing
tennis clubs. It is important to understand how these two very fast-growing racquet
sports can be leveraged and harnessed to financially and socially secure the future of
our tennis club.   For that we thank Richard Clarke whose help I sought to gather the
relevant information and organise the respective presentations.  The committee has not
decided on any course of action so far; any project will be a long-term affair, and no
decision should be made without input from the club members who would be informed
of the pros and cons. 

Thank you to our stable of sponsors, which saw three additions this year in Broadway on
the Bay, Integrated IP and Grand Cru. It would be that much harder to run the club
without the support of all our valuable sponsors.

I would like to thank posthumously Michaela Collingwood for her very generous legacy of
$ 20,000 to the Nedlands Tennis Club. The committee is thinking how best honour her.  
Please read on the lovely article by Pip Micalizzi who best describes what a wonderful
lady, club member and so much more that she was.

Finally, we would not be able to fulfil the mission of running our wonderful club without
the commitment and generosity of our volunteers, especially that of the committee.   
Thank you for all that you do for, and alongside each other, I, as president, am grateful
for your willingness to give your time and talents. Best wishes for peace and joy this
coming year. 

Nathalie 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT PHOTOS
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SponsorsJUNIOR OPEN DAY AND OPEN DAY
Junior Open Day
Junior Open Day on the 13th of October was a fun for all affair at Nedlands Tennis Club.
From Fun games, sausage sizzle and a ball machine, hordes of little future tennis players
lined up for the fun, while their parents took the opportunity to mingle and relax with
fellow friends and parents.  Thank you to Warren Vickers and Linda Blatchford of Tennis
HQ for hosting another successful Junior Open Day. Finally, thank you to Michelle Smith
and Mel English for the hugely successful ice cream station, while Neil Croker, Suresh
Sakar, and Frank Sweeney were working a sweat lining up sausages on the BBQ.

Open Day
Open Day on Saturday the 14th October, was again a great success with over 100 tennis
lovers attending the opening of our 2023/24 tennis season.  Open Day is a great way to
create interest at NTC and a perfect opportunity to extend a warm welcome to both
existing and potential players, and to showcase what we do and what a great community
we are.  Hard work by Carolyn Choong, Direshni Bennett and Yasuko Nagai ensured that
the club looked amazing and festive. Thank you to all the sponsors who kindly donated
prizes for the Raffle Fund Raiser, and to all the volunteer on the day. As usual, the après
tennis went well into the evening, with drinks, music and noisy banter.
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SponsorsCAPTAIN’S REPORT
Written by Peter Schmitt and Liz Schmitt
Since my last report, we have transitioned to 3 computer operators for Saturday social
with Mairead Dawson-O’Donnell’s daughter, Lucy, and Direshni Bennett’s daughter, Lexi,
joining brother Mathew as our team on the roster. We are grateful for their stepping up
and undertaking the role of set coordinators. I have noticed that all club members have
made them feel welcome. 

A couple of reminders regarding making the set- makers job slightly easier. These
include firstly, kindly texting through if you wish to commence playing from a particular
set rather than ringing. Secondly, be aware that the set-makers may not able to confirm
the text as they may be very busy especially at the beginning of the day and at
afternoon tea.  Thirdly, just a gentle reminder to let the coordinators get on with their
job with minimal disturbance as they are trying to make the best sets for all members.
Furthermore, remember to advise them if you plan to leave early with plenty of notice
and, finally, be aware that player rankings have been revised recently so all sets should
be more even. If you think your ranking should be revised please talk to the club
captains and not the coordinators.

We have had wonderful turnouts most Saturdays with up to 12 courts in play.
All sets have been played with excellent manners, good court etiquette and with a great
social spirit.

A big part of our success as a club is our roster system for afternoon tea and bar duties.
Thanks go to all club members as volunteers who have on every request agreed to fulfil
their duties or have organised to swap. 

Thursday afternoon social tennis has improved immensely now ladies have joined in
with 3 courts required last Thursday. If you would like to join in please seek out Alan
Boynton to get added to the WhatsApp group.Play starts at 3.30; 4 if it’s too hot.
Ladies social tennis is still on Wednesday mornings at 8.30am. 

Thanks to all participants and enjoy your tennis at Nedlands.

Kind regards, 

Peter and Liz

 



For the members of NTC who knew Michaela Collingwood it will come of no surprise to
you as to her generosity.
Michaela has bequeathed $20,000 to NTC and as a club, we are truly grateful, not just
for this generosity but also for her generosity of spirit while she was with us.
Michaela was a regular player on Thursday mornings and Saturday afternoons. She
attended social functions and spoke glowingly of NTC and its members, often
mentioning the club on her radio programme. She made many friends, many of whom
helped her with various tasks while she had periods of being unwell. I can’t say I
especially enjoyed walking her dog but I did enjoy that the chores were shared by many. 
Special mention must be made of Anne Pickard who has been a wonderful, caring friend
to Michaela for many years.

I am sorry for the new members who did not know her but please remember her as a
member who contributed in all aspects of the club and helped make it the friendly and
welcoming club it is today.

At Michaela’s funeral her words were read to the congregation. She wrote of how as an
adult she had had a happy and rewarding life and wrote of how lucky she had been.
She will want to be remembered as having a life well lived and I for one will remember
her that way. 

I hope her spirit lives on at the club and we do not forget her generosity.

Nat
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REMEMBERING MICHAELA COLLINGWOOD
Written by Pip Micalizzi

Michaela and her much loved dog (she loved
animals especially the ones she rescued!)
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SponsorsLEAGUE NEWS
Written by Neil Crocker 
NTC have 7 men’s league teams competing in the Wednesday night doubles competition.
At the Xmas break we are  well placed to win a few flags.

Highlights to date: 

Division 1 team captained by Andrew Stead is undefeated including home and away wins
vs bitter rivals City Beach.

Division 4 team captained by Rob Lilburne are also in 1st position with an impressive 6
wins and 1 loss.

Our Division 6 ( captained by Andrew Stanbury) and 7 teams ( captained by Julian
Goldsworthy are also in the top 4.

At the other end of the spectrum Steve Hollier’s Div 6  team is desperately in need of
inspiration when they return from their annual pilgrimage to the national seniors event.

Neil
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SponsorsCOACH’S CORNER
Written by Warren Vickers
Happy New Year! From myself and all our coaches here at Tennis HQ. It’s been a great
start to the new tennis year with the United cup including both world number one players
playing here in Perth. I hope that you had the opportunity to see them in action. 
It has certainly been a warm summer and time on court is definitely best spent in the
early morning hours or the late afternoons. Either way we have some nice morning shade
coverage on the grass courts from the palms and trees on Bruce rd verge and from the
golf course and Melvista parkland trees in the afternoons. 

SUMMER HOLIDAY CLINICS
We run holiday tennis programs for kids through-out the holidays, we finished up on
December 23rd, had our normal holiday break over the Christmas and New Year period
and started up again January 3rd. We have had good numbers of kids giving tennis a go,
being inspired by the Australian Summer of Tennis on TV and looking for fun sporting
options to fill their days. We will be running all the way until school starts again if you
have kids or grandkids wanting some holiday sports time.

2024 ADULT COACHING            
We are proud to have been able to provide our coaching services to members for over
fifteen years, we hope to be here for many more. We value feedback from members so we
can offer the services that YOU need to help your tennis journey. 
Did you know we offer the following? 

Beginner Adults – for those new to the sport
Adult Fundamentals – for those who have the basics but need work of all aspects
Adult Intermediate – for those who are comfortable with all aspects but looking for
improvement
Ladies League Drills – for league level ladies looking for doubles tactical play
Advanced Mens Drills – for league level men wanting competitive drilling 
Cardio tennis – for all levels of playing looking for a workout and a fun environment to
whack some balls

We are also looking to add a mixed drills night class and some new cardio options for
different fitness levels. Keep a look-out for these options which might be something you
might love to try. We also always offer private group sessions, whether it be for a league
team or a group of friends wanting to play together at a time suitable for them. 
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SponsorsCOACH’S CORNER
Continued
WA TEAM SELECTION
Tennis HQ student Dilki de Silva has recently been selected to represent WA in the Super
10s National event in Melbourne Park during the Australian Open. Four boys and four
girls aged 10 are selected to represent each state and compete in a teams event,
involving six days of matchplay, training and education with some of Australia’s best
coaches and professional athletes. 
 In 2023 we had Vivek Raja attend the event and he had an amazing time and has
progressed strongly in his tournament results over the last year. We hope Dilki has the
same amazing experience later this month. 

TIP OF THE MONTH – ONE STEP AHEAD
Do you remember playing those really strong opponents? The ones who always seem to
be in the right place at the right time? Seemingly knowing where you are going to hit the
ball and be in position waiting for the opportunity!
Annoying right! Well why not become one of those players? It’s not as hard as it sounds.
The first step is to just try to put yourself in your opponent’s shoes. What shot would you
normally hit there? Chances are they would choose something similar to you. If they
don’t then try to learn from it, was it an opportunity elsewhere that led them to choose
the different shot or was it perhaps a pattern and it is a shot they just love to play. 
Next time you are out on court in a more “social” set, have a go at guessing where the
next shot will go, if you are right you will get one step ahead, if you aren’t right you get a
chance to do a little bit of analysis and learn something new, either way it’s a win!

HAPPY HITTING!

Warren & Team at TENNISHQ
PS. If you are looking for a lesson with me personally, please feel free to contact me
directly. I am typically at capacity but may have spots open up via cancellations or
clients being away/injured. I would love to coach everyone who requests a lesson,
unfortunately it’s not always possible. I can’t take phone calls whilst on court but will
respond to text or email when the opportunity arises.
warren@tennishq.com.au / 0411140395 

Pictured: Dilki de Silva 
2023 Mt Lawley Grasscourt Winner

Singles & Doubles

mailto:warren@tennishq.com.au
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SponsorsNTC CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Saturday 16th December

Seafood Extravaganza - BIGGEST ATTENDANCE FOR XMAS
PARTY EVER !

64 people participated!
Massive thanks to:

Michelle Smith and her elves (Direshni and Carolyn) for putting up Christmas
decorations and packing them away again. 
Stejpan Maticevic for ordering seafood and donating prawns and octopus.
Mel English for organising the champagne corner
The barbecue chefs and helpers Stejpan, Pip and Charlie Miccalizi 
Michelle Smith and Carolyn for setting up and packing away on the night 
Ken Houston and Alison Webster for minding the bar 
John Detwiler for helping with clean up
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SponsorsQUIZ NIGHT
Saturday 18th November 

The club would like to thank swimwear and equipment retailer, SwimTek, for the generous
donation of gift voucher prizes for our December Quiz Night. SwimTek, owned and run by
Clark Carlson, operates from 54a Angove Street, North Perth and offers a great range of
swimwear, the best service and sharpest pricing in Perth for all you need in the pool.
A big thank you to quiz night organisers:

Warren Vickers
Mark Dodd
Mel English

Also thank you to attendees for a great evening!

CONGRATS OPEN ROUND ROBIN WINNERS
Sunday October 22nd 
Kookaburras - Winner Warren Vickers and Harshil Pujari, Runner-Up Nick Davidson and
Cameron Yap
Magpies - Winner Peter French and Peter Ammon, Runner-Up David Mofflin and Steve
Hollier
Ravens - Winner Andrew Stanbury and Peter Morgan, Runner-Up Gary Hing and John
Detwiler

Pelicans - Winner Penny Oldfield and Flick York, Runner-Up Marina Greenshields and
Patricia Leake
Cockatoos - Winner Bridget Dawson-Najem and Mairead Dawson-O'Donnell, Runner-Up
Mel English and Ali Webster
Lorikeets - Winner Siobhan Drake Brockman and Chloe Tyers, Runner-Up Elizabeth
Schmitt and Tricia Herkess
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SponsorsCONGRATULATIONS TO DEB LORD
AusIMM Awards 
The AusIMM Awards (https://www.ausimm.com/career-development/awards/) have been
recognising contributions to AusIMM and professional excellence in the resources sector
for more than 80 years.

The President’s Award was first awarded in 1974 (50 years ago) and in that time it has only
been received by men. Our own Deb was the first woman to have been the recipient! 
The President’s Award may be presented to any senior and influential professional who
has made a notable contribution to, or achievement within AusIMM or the resources
sector.

As an AusIMM Fellow since 2012 and with 30+ years of industry experience, including as
Head of Resource Governance at BHP, Deborah brings a strong technical risk and
governance focus to assessing and valuing mineral deposits.
Deborah is the current chair of VALMIN, having served on the Committee since 2011. She
was a major contributor to the 2015 VALMIN Code update, including negotiating with both
ASX and ASIC. Deborah is also participating in the current JORC Code update via the
working groups.

In addition to her achievements in the professional standards space, Deborah has been a
champion for women in mining. She was an early advocate for flexible working
arrangements and was a mentor in the International Women in Mining program. Deborah
is generous in sharing her thoughts and opinions, providing professional guidance to
those who seek it, as well as being called on as an expert in her field.

Congratulations Deb !
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SponsorsOUR SPONSORS
PLATINUM SPONSOR: GOLD SPONSORS:

GOLD SPONSORS:

Welcoming Integrated ip
Intellectual property (IP) is crucial for safeguarding
your most precious assets: your ideas. But what if IP
could do more than just protect? What if it could
unlock new opportunities? At Integrated IP, we view
IP through a fresh lens, offering new perspectives
on your markets, business, innovations, and brands.
We go beyond mere protection. 

 Based locally in Nedlands, we're experts in patents,
trademarks, designs, IP commercialisation, IP
valuation and litigation, with a deep understanding
of intellectual property. Whether you're an
entrepreneur or a large corporation, we're
committed to transforming your ideas into valuable
assets on the world stage. 

Visit www.iip.com.au (http://www.iip.com.au/)

https://iip.com.au/
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SponsorsOUR SPONSORS
Continued

SILVER SPONSORS:

Welcoming Grand Cru:
Grand Cru Wineshop is a fiercely independent family owned & operated wine merchant,
celebrating 50 years in business in 2024. We put great service front and centre in
everything we do; our staff are passionate about our wide range of wines, spirits & beers
& are always happy to share knowledge and give recommendations. We specialize in
Australian & International fine wines, wine tasting functions in our underground cellar,
client wine storage, and in-store tasting events.  Our Nedlands store is located at 176
Stirling Highway, opposite Toyota. Our other stores are located at 654 Beaufort St Mt
Lawley, & 10 Riseley St Ardross.

We are excited to come on board as preferred supplier to the Nedlands Tennis Club &
look forward to serving the Club & its members in 2024.  Make a purchase at any of our
stores this month, write your name and phone number on your receipt and put it in the
promo box at the bar. At the end of January one lucky winner will be drawn out & will
receive a bottle of  M. Haslinger & Fils Brut Champagne valued at $65!

SILVER SPONSORS:
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SponsorsOUR SPONSORS
Continued

ADVERTISERS:

BRONZE SPONSORS:
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SponsorsDUTY ROSTER & SOCIAL CALENDAR
January ‘24 - October ‘24
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SponsorsSOCIAL CALENDAR
Australia Day
Following the usual Ken Houston organised
Australia Day brunch at NTC, starting at 9am,
why not keep the celebrations going? The
Dalkeith Tennis Club has an Australia Day
celebration each year and has kindly invited
fellow friends and tennis players of the
Nedlands Tennis Club to join them for social
tennis.
The DTC social tennis will start at 2pm and
will be followed a BYO Barbecue while
watching the Men's Semi Final from the
Australia Open.
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SponsorsTHANKING BUSY BEE HELPERS
David Joyce
Nathalie Smalberger
Jenny Cooke
Suzanne Berry
Michelle Smith
Julian Goldsworthy
Warren Vickers
Mel English
Jim English
Alison Gattorna
Trish Heath
Sungchur Kwon
Thibaut Mortier
Ying Mortier
Indu Jacob 
Sian Evans
Peter Schmitt

Janet Ferreria
Lucia Agnello
Ian Love
Steve Kerr
Frank Sweeney
Mike Glynn
Lisa Boynton
Alan Boynton
Mark Dodd
Neil Crocker
Alan Bruce
Amanda Thomas
Trish Leake
Marina Greenshields
Carolyn Choong
Peter Ammon
Deb Lord 



From the President SponsorsNEW MEMBERS Jasper Maliszewski
Kaden Sung
Yipeng Guo
Isaac Tiang
Ali Maten

Waldemar Latz
Zachary Trott

Timothy Fowler
Judy Bolton

Joshua Simpson
Mark Hanna

Greschen Brecker
Antony Mizzi

EXTRA MESSAGES
Please let us know if you’ve changed any of your personal details so
that we can update our records and keep in touch :)

if you have any news or photographs you would like to have included
in the Network, please pass them onto Committee or Coaches (no
promises but will attempt to incorporate in future editions)
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A warm welcome to our new
members, we hope you have
many years of enjoyable tennis
and we look forward to seeing
you on court


